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TAX DUE ON RENTED PROPERTY
The Irish Property Owners Association (IPOA) has had numerous enquiries in the past few weeks about the Non Principal Private Residence liability. 

Owners who have a property let in the private rental market are liable for the charge, unless the letting is under the Rental Accommodation Scheme.  As a self assessment tax, it is up to owners to pay the tax and not wait for a bill.  The consequences of non-payment of this tax are horrendous – an owner with one property who was unaware of the tax and had not paid their liability would have to pay over €13,000 in penalties after a 10 year period not to mention the original €2,000 which would still have to be paid.  

Currently, this €200 charge is not allowable against tax as an expense and the IPOA have made representation to Government for this to be allowable.  

Stephen Faughnan, the Chairman of the IPOA said that “there are issues that need to be addressed to bring balance to this legislation;-

· The charge should be allowable as an expense and, 

· There should be a cap of €400 for houses in bed-sit/studio accommodation.” 

Currently, a typical house in 6 single units has to pay a total of €1,200 compared to a similar house let on a sharing basis to 6 people where the charge is €200.  

The first payment of the charge was due last September and it was due again on the 31st March last.  The latest date for payment is the 30th June. 
It can be paid on line at www.nppr.ie or paid to the local authority in the location of the rental property.
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